
 
 
Dr. Lane J. Harris 
Chair, History Department 
Furman University 
3300 Poinsett Highway 
Greenville, SC 29613 
 
August 11, 2019 
 
Dr. Wang Yanning 
Associate Professor 
Florida State University 
Room 307, Diffenbaugh 
Tallahassee, FL 32306 
 
Dear Dr. Wang, 
 
It is my pleasure as the past-president of the Southeast Conference of the Association for Asian 
Studies to inform you that you have been awarded the 2018 Southeast Conference of the 
Association for Asian Studies Annual Article Prize for your work entitled “Gendering the 
Planchette: Female Writer Qian Xi’s (1872-1930) Spiritual World,” which was published in 
the Journal of Chinese Literature and Culture 4: 1 (2017): 160-179. 
 
We regret that you were unable to attend our 2019 annual conference where the prize was 
announced, but I would also like to apologize for the miscommunication that led to your 
being notified of your prize so late. Please accept our collective apologies. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Lane J. Harris 
Past-President, Southeast Conference of the Association for Asian Studies 
Chair, History Department, Furman University 


